PEFTE
YSAW Yis

1S YUMOT Zzz1
WOL “Y371315YMT
97

iy

g
President 16¥h Amies
548-5140
]
Vice President Dafe Rlack
540- 6147
Secretary Merman Hall
637 - 2704

@TI926 VI ‘VSIW YLISOD

w3 £291 X089 ‘0
0o

Editor Ken Myers

Treasurer Ken Pyers
g68-6901

Contes! Director takn Krug
974-3719

General Direclor Franh Chasieler
595- 2185

DECEMEBER 1983 #4dxxxgiiwdgieuwatuhawus VOL. 2 NUMEER 12

FROM 7TiHE EDITOR

o Wi 1l sctie' ol NE A

N EE AR

May 1984 bring you and your loved ones all
richly deserve!!?

I/-n

the jov and happiness you all
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SadLIAERY CLUUBR MEET ING

G- meeting for JaANUARY will be on WEDNESDAY January 4th at 7:3¢ FM at fHE
Costa Mesa Consolidated Water District Office, 19465 Placentia Ave, Costa Mesa.

TREAQASURERS REFORT

This report covers the period of 11/27/83 to 12/31/83.

CHECKING BEGINMING BALANCE 11/27 $237.54 -

INCOME SC2 $2146.49

INCOME DEEC THERMAL CONTEST UNKNCWN _
SUR TOTAL A8 DF 12/31/83% $454 . B3 -
EXPENSES:

{_INE RETRIEVALS &CZ2 HT2 . e

DUTHOUSE SC2 £83., @

WINCH STAKES 8C2 $ 7.84

FOST OFFICE BOX RENT 200, G

SC2 "FEES" $41 . @i

AMA SANCTION FEE SC2 H10. G

TROPHIES ' $17. 04

H.HALL EXFENSES 10, G

TOTAL EXPENSES AS OF 12/31/83 $222.84

CHECKING BALANCE 454 .63
MINUS EXPENSES - $222.84
NEW CHECKING BALANCE $251.1%9

SAVINGS REMAINED AT +$211.83

TOTAL AVAILABLE CARITOL $445, B2

SCE FOR NOVEMBER

The S5CZ for MNOVEMBER was postponed to DECEMBER 4th due to wunswitable field
conditions. The event was held and 41 flyers turned out to do battle. The
results will be listed in the next newsletter.

There were some who would like to suggest that the event was postponed for
other reasons than the stated ones. As I promised in the November newsletter I
will discuss this issue as follows.

The following editorial is an open letter to Mr. John Erown, past
president of P.8.A., in rebuttal to his comments in the November 83 issue of
his club®s newsletter "The FPacific Breeze" (which he co-edited at that time.) A
copy of the page of the PSA newsletter in question is elsewhere in this
newsletter.
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7 The opinions and comments to follow are mine and not neccessairly anvone

w1l SRS,

Mir. Brown,

In yvour November issue of vouwr newsletter yvou made reference to the Harbor
Soaring Society™s cancellation of the scheduled Nov. 2#th SC2 contest.

The HSS club officers are well aware of the AMA rule boaks “regulations”
concerning cancellation of a sanctioned contest. You stated that the field was
"damp" at the time the contest was to begin, when in fact 8% of the winch "set
up" area and all of the pit area that was not grassy, was a guagmire or would
have been shortly after the contest began, due to the foot traffic through
these areas. There is a depression approdimately 58 yards beyond the winch area
(toward the area where the twrnarounds would have been placed) that was under
at least 1/4 to 1/2" of water due to insufficient drainage in this area. The
contestants or line retrievers would have had to walk through this miniature
lake each time the lines were retrieved,

HSS8 has one club owned winch. This winch was in place, ready to be used.
How can youw imply that HS88, or any club wounld or could, force a member to
subject his PERSONAL equipment to the type of abuse it most certainly would
have been exposed to if it was set up in the mud that day?

o You further state that at the "pilots" meeting a vote was taken and of the
" ople counted as not wanted to fly "several" were not flyers. As you know, Mr.
Erown, Craig Foxgord, 8SC2 President, stated that "“"AMA members are eligible to
vote', so they did. A few of the "several non flyvers" that voted to postpone (I
was one of them) were owners of the equipment, and workers who donated their
time and would have had to work in, and walk through the guagmire that would
have been evident shortly after the contest began.

i course, you are right, the rule book does RECOMMEND that 75% of the
contestants vote in favor of cancellation, however, when 24 AMA members voted
te cancel and 17 voted to hold the event, this would seem to be the opinion of
the majority. : ~

All the winches, tables, trophies, score boards and associated equipment
and paperwork was at the field, in cars of the owners and club officers.

You state that, in your opinion, M35 was not prepared to hold the contest,
and refused to hold it because of that reason and the "low turnout'. If this is
paint of fact, Mr. Brown, why then did we go to the trouble of 4illing in the
ruts cut in the landing area by the 4WD crowd, mowing additional landing area,
mowing the entire +ield, planting new grass and paving for a portable john to
be get on the field for the contest, cutting through the "red tape" to have a
spot behind the "pit ares" and associated fence, open to spectators, spending
the money for 14 trophies plus 4 more for best team scores? We did this in the
good faith that whether we would make a “"profit" or not, (in a veasr when SC2
attendance was "off") we committed to the contest and therefore should conduct

" in a professional manner and provide the best possible atmosphere of SAFETY
a1d convenience to the contestants and workers.
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In conclusion Mr. Brown, consider this, a contestant has only to divert
their attention from hizs/her aircratt for a few seconds while that contestar. |
slips and falls due to poor footing on muddy ground and all the AMA rules in
the world can’t compensate for the potential of injury or at best a rekitted
aircraft. COMMON SENSE MUST FREVAIL OVER AND AROVE "RULES!!

T—SHIRTES

We have T-Shirts in stock. If you ordered one see D.FANTZAR, and if yout
haven™t ordered yet, WHY NOT?????27 THEIR ONLY $it.@@!i!!

IMFPFORTANT MESSMAGES FROM THE SECRETARY

FLEASE SEND IN YOUR 1984 AMA DUES BEFUORE THE END OF DECEMBER. IF YOU DO
YEus WILl. SAVE THE CLWUE MONEY WHEN WE SEND IN OUR "CHARTER FEES" FOR 1984. Our
mailing address Zip code is changed to 62628, please adjust your records.
accordingly.

FOR S/AaIlIt. — FOR Sa Il

MIKE CHARLES IS OVER STOCKED WITH AIRCRAFT AND MISC EQUIPMENT. CONTACT HIM FOR
LIST OF ITEMES AVAILABLE.

MORRY SMITH HAS A SOLARCRAFT CENTURION — 9&6" SFAN - COMFLETE WITH EXTRA SERVOS,
HARNESSES AND ALL RADIOD GEAR AND A SFARE RECEIVER (ON BROWN & WHITE) AND A
CHARBER AND AST. HARDWARE FOR $145.40!'! CALL 54B-5353

TOM MURFHY HAS SOME BRAND NEW E-FPOWER EQUIPMENT FOR SALE, AN @735 ASTRO FLIGNHT
MOTOR, LEISURE COMP WIND MOTOR, AND MORE. CALL TOM AT 5449-3877 FOR PRICING AND
OTHER ITEMS.

DUES FOR 1984

For anyone who may have not read the last issue of this newsletter, here
is a repeat of the dues structure for 1784.

IF 4 MEMBER IN GODOD STANDING FOR 1983 RENEWS HIS/HER DUES BREFDRE OR AT THE CLUR
MEETING IN FEEBRUARY 1984, AND HAS EBEEN CLASSIFIED AS A SENIOR MEMEBER (17 YEARS
QLD OR OLDER AT THE TIME 0OF RENEWAL) THE FEE WILL BE 4105, &6,

IF A MEMBER THAT IS CLASSIFIED AS A SENIDR MEMBER, 17 YEARS OLD OR OLDER, DOES
NDT RENEW HIS/HER DUES BEFORE OR AT THE FEBRUARY 1984 CLUB MEETING, THEY WILL
BE DROFPED FROM THE ROSTER AND THEY WILL EBE CHARGED THE SAME FEE AS A NEW
SENIOR MEMBER WHEN OR IF THEY REAFPLY FOR MEMBERSHIP.

THE FEE FOR A NEW SENIOR MEMEER, 17 YEARS OLD OR OLDER, WILL BE $18.@@. THIS
WIil. COVER THE COST OF THE CLUE NAME BADGE, FATCH, AND DECAL.

JUNIOR MEMBERS, 1& YEARS OR YOUNGER AT THE TIME OF AFPLICATION DR RENEWAL WILL
PAY A FEE OF $&.4d9.

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP: A SECOND (OR THIRD, ETC.) AMA MEMEER RESIDING AT THE SAMF
ADDRESS A5 & MEMBER IN GOOD STANDING OF HARROR S0ARING SOCIETY, MAY ALSO JO.
THE CLUE RY PAYING A MEMBERSHIF FEE OF $4.## PER EACH ADDITIONAL APFLICANT.
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Obviously yvou are encouwraded to reapply for membership as soon as
eussible. Financially you can see the cost saving of early renewal. A
membership application is included in this newsletter. You may mail fhe
completed application to us at the adgress listed omn the application. Checks ar

money orders should be made out to Harbor Soaring Society.
through the mail!!

FaRTLY FPERSOAORMSLS

DO NOT send cash

Good luck Marshall, I enjoyed every copy of the newsletter I was able to

get!!!'! {IVE EM HELL!ItY1 14

TIrLL MWE XN T FrmMme

SO0 D —_ =Y LA
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PRESIDENT*S MESSAGE

I am really proud of you guys! At the sc2 contest at San Marcos PSA
had 18 of the 56 flyers. Of those 18 flyers 11 were in the top 25. That's
great"' I 2am really vroud to know that we have such enthusiam and team-
work 1ln our club. Also I believe that we beat PSS at NCC. The top 4 PSA
flyers were Larry Jolly, Xen Nelson, Howard Doering,:and Bill Forrey. Their
total normalized score was 3883.41. The top 4 PSS members were Rick I
Norwood, Keith Kindrick, Noel h110v1c, and Craig Foxgord. Their total was
387k.73. For the non-math majors:.in our club, we BEAT PSS by 8.68 points.
This is contrary to what was reported at the contest. We are working
on getting the results straightened out. For those who are interested, a
conyv of the NCC-SC2 resulis are enﬁlosed in this newsletter.

Tne Harbor Soaring Society SC* contest that was scheduled for Nov. 20
was cancelled due to the local club not wanting to set up winches on the
damp ground. The AMA rule book in ithe section “CRITERIA FOR CANCELLATION
OF CONTESTS" states that a sanctioned contest may only be cancelled in the
event of a "mgor catastrophe”. It defines such a catastrophe as: Wind-

40 WMPH or over, Raln—heavy steady, Hailstorm, Blizzard, Hurricane, Tornado.
Other-Earthguake, Flood, site under water or site availability withdrawn.
HNone of these conditions existed at the time the contest was to start! At
the pilot's meeting a vote was taken. 17 voted to fly, 24 voted not to fly.
Of those who were counted as not wanting to fly, several were not fliers.
Further, the rules book recommends that a MINIMUM of 75% of the CONTESTAN
vote in favor oi cancellation before such action is taken. It is my be]lel
that the loczl club cancelled the contest simply because they were not '
prepared and because of the low turnout. Enough said. The contest has been
rescheduled for Sunday, December 4th. The events will remain the same.
Thanks to all the PSA flyers who showed up. Please come back again on the
rescheduled date. _




